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Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:22 p.m.
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS

II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

MOMENT OF SILENCE – MILTON MCNICHOLAS, ARSLEY FIREFIGHTER 1970-1983,
ASSISTANT CHIEF 1978-1980





AND
VICTIMS OF METRO-NORTH HUDSON LINE DERAILMENT

Mayor Porcino offered condolences to the families of the deceased. 
III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – November 18 2013


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby      approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Monday, November 18, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and carried with two (2) abstentions (DiJusto, Monti).
DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
LEGAL REPORT:  
Judge Ponzini had no report.
Mayor Porcino stated there will be an Executive Session.
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER’S REPORT
PREPARED BY GEORGE F. CALVI
FOR MONDAY, DECEMBER 2, 2013

HAPPY 6TH NIGHT OF CHANUKAH!
 

1. STAR RE-REGISTRATION:  There are 29 days left to renew your Basic STAR exemption with the Department of Taxation and Finance for calendar year 2014. You can do so by visiting www.tax.ny.gov.  Please do not wait until December 31 when the website could be overwhelmed and break down.  Of course, you can always register by calling 518 457-2036.  If your household income exceeds $500,000, you are not eligible for a Basic STAR exemption. Residents who have not re-registered by now should have received reminder postcards from the State of New York.

 

2. CHRISTMAS TREE LIGHTING CEREMONY:  The annual Christmas Tree lighting ceremony takes place 6:00 p.m., Saturday, December 7.  People will gather in front of the Ardsley Fire House and walk down to Legion Park to light the tree.  After the lighting, everyone is invited back to the Community Center for coffee, cake, cookies, and music from our very own High School Select Chorus.  For details, please call the recreation department at 693-8012.
 

3.  KING STREET BRIDGE PROJECT:  This morning United Water commenced Phase II of this project by relocating a water main.  The work is expected to take 5 to 8 business days. As soon as the weather breaks in late March, the actual replacement of the culvert will commence   necessitating the temporary closing of the road.

 

4. MCCORMACK DRIVE:  I am pleased to report tonight that last Wednesday the Village received formal notice from Consolidated Edison that it will be taking over the electrical lines on McCormack Drive.  This is a major achievement that the Village and School District have been discussing with the utility company for nearly two decades.  Though we are only talking about five utility poles and their electrical equipment, this is a very key power line in our community because it supplies power directly to the Ardsley Middle School, an important facility not only because of its educational role, but also because it has served as a warming center during recent hurricanes, and is a reception center for Ossining School District students in the event of an incident at Indian Point.   With this takeover by Con Ed, the community can be assured that these power lines will be a major priority for the utility company should they be damaged in any way, without question.  The one page document transferring ownership from the Village to the utility company is being tweaked regarding a few words, and should be available for execution in the near future.  As part of the agreement for the takeover, it has been agreed that a few small improvements will be made beforehand to the electrical equipment at a cost of $8,444.93, a number that will be split equally between the Village and the School District.   According to Joe Urbanowicz of the Ardsley School District, “this will … and relieve our concerns about restoring power at the Middle School in the future”.

 

5.  ST. BARNABAS CHURCH:  On Saturday, December 7, the parishioners of St. Barnabas Episcopal Church will be celebrating their 100th anniversary at a special event at Leewood Country Club in Eastchester.  Our Mayor will be in attendance to issue a proclamation declaring December 7-13 as St. Barnabas Episcopal Church 100th Anniversary week.  Congratulations to all our local Episcopalians for your many years of service to the community whether it be hosting the Interfaith Community, participating in the Midnight Run for the homeless in Manhattan, providing a meeting place for local Girl and Boy Scout troops, a venue for the annual Ardsley Garden Club Flower Show, and even providing Ardsley with a convenient polling location for the 25th and 54th election districts.  Thank you!

 

6. TAX BILLS DUE:   Village residents are reminded that the second installment of the Village tax bill is due on Tuesday, December 31.  Though nearly all village offices will be closing that day at noon, the Village Treasurer’s office will remain open until 4:00 p.m. to receive last minute payers.  On Thursday, January 2, any payments received in person, or bearing of postmark after December 31 will be assessed a fine as demanded by New York State Real Property Law.  

 

7. TRAIN DERAILMENT:  As mentioned earlier by our Mayor, there was a tragic derailment on the Metro-North Hudson Line yesterday near Spuyten Duyvil in the Bronx.  For those Ardsley commuters who did not attempt to get into NYC today, you have several options on how to get to work in addition to the ones shared in yesterday’s village-wide e-mail blast.  The original options were:

 

a) BeeLine 66 bus on Ashford Avenue to the Scarsdale’s Harlem Line station;

b) BeeLine 39 bus on Heatherdell Road to Hartsdale’s Harlem Line station;

c) use the Park&Ride facility at McDowall Park & take the BeeLine 39 bus to Hartsdale;

d) carpool with fellow NYC commuters

 

Last night the County Executive made available free parking for commuters at Kensico Dam where they can walk to the nearby Valhalla (Harlem Line) station.  The White Plains Harlem line station has a limited number of long-term parking spaces in its garage but there are far more parking spaces two blocks away in the garage occupied by the Galleria Shopping Mall where commuters may feed the meters.

Today, we learned that commuters can take the Hudson Line to the Yonkers train station where they will be bused to the subway at West 242nd Street and Broadway.  Hopefully, the NTSB and the State can complete their joint investigation quickly and restore service sooner than later.  
8.  PEARL HARBOR DAY:  While we’re enjoying the Christmas Tree lighting ceremony and St. Barnabas’ 100thanniversary on Saturday, December 7, on a somber note we cannot overlook that Saturday is also the 72nd anniversary of the surprise attack on Pearl Harbor by the Empire of Japan that launched the US into World War II.  To that effect, our DPW will be lowering Village flags to half mast on Saturday to honor those who perished, and those who miraculously survived.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.  Mr. Calvi stated the bills for the past two weeks totaled as follows:  General Fund: $46,247.98; and nothing from the Trust & Agency Fund and Capital Fund.  


Trustee Kaboolian: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payment: From the General Fund: $46,247.98.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
-  Attended the ASVAC dinner/holiday party
-  Hoped that all had a Happy Thanksgiving and Happy Chanukah
COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:
TRUSTEE DIJUSTO:

- Attended Menorah lighting
TRUSTEE MONTI:
- No report
TRUSTEE MALONE:
- Attended ASVAC dinner
- Participated in the Menorah lighting in Legion Park
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:
- Attended the ASVAC dinner

- Garden Club assembled 21 wreaths for Village offices and other local businesses
- Garden Club donated the evergreen swags for the Village parking meters 
12/10 – Garden Club holiday luncheon 
V.
VISITORS:

No visitors             
Mayor Porcino stated the phone lines are open for residents to call in.

VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
No report
VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
1.      Resolution for a Right of Way Permit to construct a path on NYS DOT property on Route 9A South of Revolutionary Road
Mayor Porcino said the State has granted the Village a right of way permit for the State owned property on Route 9A, south of Revolutionary Road.

RESOLUTION FOR A RIGHT OF WAY PERMIT TO CONSTRUCT A PATH ON NYS DOT PROPERTY ON ROUTE 9A SOUTH OF REVOLUTIONARY ROAD


Trustee DiJusto: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Manager to execute a “New York State Department of Transportation Office of Right of Way Permit for Use of State-owned Property” application for a strip of land five feet from the fog line, then 20 feet deep, for a distance of approximately 850 (+/-) feet along Saw Mill River Road (Route 9A), containing 17,000 (+/-) square feet for a walking path and no other purpose whatsoever.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
2.     Resolution Granting Tax Refund ($17,280.22) Re: Certiorari Proceeding for 717-725 Saw Mill River Road
Mayor Porcino said this is an approval for the Certiorari settlement.  

RESOLUTION REGARDING FUND BALANCE TRANSFER – CERTIORARI FOR 717-725 SAW MILL RIVER ROAD

Trustee Monti:  BE IT RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby modifies the 2013-2014 Village budget by transferring the amount of $17,280.22 from Fund Balance to appropriations line item 1964.462 to cover the full cost of the refund.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.

3.     Resolution Regarding Fund Balance Transfer – Certiorari for 717-725 Saw Mill River Road
RESOLUTION GRANTING TAX REFUND ($17,280.22) REGARDING CERTIORARI PROCEEDING FOR 717-725 SAW MILL RIVER ROAD

Trustee Monti:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to refund a portion of Village tax payments on a commercial property at 717-725 Saw Mill River Road known as Ardsley Associates as the result of a certiorari proceeding settlement for fiscal tax years 2012-2013, and 2013-2014 in the aggregate amount of $17,280.22, assuming that taxes based on the over assessment were in fact actually paid.  Seconded by Trustee DiJusto and passed unanimously.

4.     Resolution Appointing Police Officer – David Piccolino

RESOLUTION APPOINTING POLICE OFFICER – DAVID PICCOLINO 


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby appoints David Piccolino to the position of Patrolman Fifth Grade at the annual salary of $40,812, effective January 2, 2014. 


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that in accordance with the civil services rules and regulations of the Westchester County Department of Human Resources such appointment is subject to a probationary period of not less than 12 weeks and no more than 78 weeks, and that such appointment is contingent upon passage of a medical examination.  Seconded by Trustee Kaloolian and passed unanimously.

VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Kaboolian: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, December 2, 2013 at 8:45 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Monday, December 16, 2013 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary
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